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	Expedition/Project Title:
	Expedition Vaquita 2010

	
	

	Location:
	San Felipe, Baja California, Mexico

	Group Members:
	Ms Josephine Muskus, Mr Toby Nowlan

	Aims:
	To conduct photo-identification work on the critically endangered vaquita porpoise (Phocoena sinus) and inform effective conservation management.

	
	

	
	


Outcome (not less than 300 words):- 
The expedition set out on the Pancho Villa sport-fishing vessel for two thirds of the given expedition duration. The period of time that comprised the remaining third of the expedition’s duration was not spent at sea due to unsuitable weather conditions (above Beaufort state three on the horizon for more than an hour before sunrise). On non field-work days significant progress was made with the local public awareness campaign. Information leaflets in both Spanish and English were distributed throughout San Felipe, discussions were initiated with local fishermen and lectures were given and recorded. A blog was created for the latter part of the expedition: http://web.me.com/cherylbutner/Expedition_Vaquita_2010/Blog/Blog.html
The expedition was not successful in obtaining photographs of the vaquita porpoise (Phocoena sinus). One confirmed sighting of vaquita was made during the expedition, which consisted of an animal surfacing twice close to the bow of the boat. This animal was observed exhibiting a ‘fleeing’ response (potentially due to the noise from surrounding vessels) and was not seen again.

The lack of success in attaining photographs of vaquitas likely resulted due to two reasons. First, the species is incredibly rare, and it is likely that the species has declined further since 2008 when the total population was estimated at 250 individuals (95% CI 76-815). Second, the calmest conditions possible are required for a realistic chance of seeing this small and elusive cetacean from any appreciable distance (more than 200m from the boat). These conditions would typically be Beaufort 0 or 1. These conditions were only observed on 2-3 days and even on these days, the conditions did not last longer than 8 hours. The team will likely return to San Felipe in 2011 to continue urgently required fieldwork to extend the photo-identification catalogue and to continue the local public awareness campaign.

